Jill Rolfe, Planning Director
Coos County Planning Department
250 N. Baxter, Coos County Courthouse

Coquille, Oregon 97423

Re: County File No. AP-19-002
Deaf Planning Director Rolfe, May 31,2019

I oppose the extension of the permit (Order No. 14-09-062PL, File No. HBCU-13-06, approving
the Applicant's request for a conditional use permits to authorize development of the Blue Ridge
alternative alignment for a portion of the pipeline and to authorize associated facilities...) for
Jordan Cove Energy Project Connector Pipeline.

The first permit was issued in 2014, The County apparently issued this extension under revised
code on extensions but should legally be held to the former code at the time of issuance.

The pipeline applicant should not be given the extension as they are responsible for the delays.
Anyone reading the local paper noted the Oregon Department of Environmental Quality denied
their permit due to insufficient information, “We requested additional information in September
2018, December 2018, and March 2019,” DEQ spokesperson Katherine Benenati said. “They
provided some, but not all of the information requested.”

The applicant has also shown the same resistance to supply sufficient information to Department
of State Lands in a Removal Fill permit. In a letter to JCEP April 10 from DSL, listed were
many of ORS/OAR criteria being insufficiently met.

These land owners deserve due process and this extension goes against this process.

Please direct the applicant to re-apply for this permit.

Jamie Fereday ;

1017 Elm Ave.
Coos Bay, OR 97420
541 290-0223
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